

18EW0002146

Your reference: RC18D01747

Mr Bret Walker SC Royal Commissioner Murray-Darling Basin Royal Commission

Email: mdbroyalcommission@mdbrc.sa.gov.au

David Speirs MP

Minister for Environment and Water

Level 10 81-95 Waymouth Street Adelaide SA 5000 GPO Box 1047 Adelaide SA 5001 Australia

Ph: (08) 8463 5680 Minister.Speirs@sa.gov.au

Dear Commissioner

Thank you for your letter dated 10 September 2018 requesting further information from the South Australian government and inviting attendances at the public hearings.

We are currently reviewing the further questions and will provide you with additional information as soon as possible.

Mr Ben Bruce, Group Executive Director, Water Group of the Department for Environment and Water will be available to attend the public hearing as the appropriate officer to best assist with the Commission's investigation.

We respectfully request that his appearance be on Wednesday 26 September 2018 to accommodate other pre-existing commitments. If you could please provide Mr Bruce with an indication of the specific areas you may seek clarification on, this will assist in determining if other staff should accompany him to the public hearing.

If you require further information on this matter, please contact Mr Bruce on telephone (08) 8463 6945 or by email at Ben.Bruce@sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

DAVID SPEIRS MP

Minister for Environment and Water

Date: 14-9-2018